Key, Lori

From: Aline Rodrigues <

Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 5:10 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Item Number 34 Read at Meeting

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

My name is Aline, I am a college freshman, and I have been a Ventura resident for almost 19 years. |
demand that the Sheriff Department and the Board of Supervisors stop all ICE notifications on transfers, and put
an end to the painful separations of our communities and families in Ventura County.

The pandemic has made it clearer than ever that the health of each of us depends on the health of all of
us. Ventura County is still transferring community members who have earned their release over to ICE
detention centers, which are sites of rampant medical neglect and abuse even before the pandemic. This puts all
of us at risk as COVD-19 continues to spread, and Ventura County has just re-entered the purple tier of
restrictive quarantine. For months, doctors and advocates have warned that social distancing is impossible in
prisons, jails, and detention centers. And now, we are facing a COVID crisis that puts both incarcerated people
and the surrounding community at risk. About 70% of people incarcerated in immigration detention centers are
transferred to ICE custody directly upon release from prison or jail. The pipeline from prison/jail to ICE
detention and deportation has adverse health impacts for those who go through this experience, their loved ones,
and the broader community -- and is even more dangerous during the COVID-19 pandemic. Transferring people
from one “tinderbox” of infection to another could literally amount to a death sentence. That is a punishment
that does not fit the crime and that is unjust. The death toll in ICE custody is the highest it’s been in 15 years.

We need to recognize that the spread of COVID-19 in jails, prisons, and detention centers
disproportionately hurts Black immigrants, and immigrants and refugees of color. Even though only 7% of non-
citizens in the U.S. are Black, they make up 20% of those facing deportation on criminal grounds in the US. In
California, Black immigrants in detention are organizing for justice, holding a #BLM protest in detention. The
Ventura County Board of Supervisors recently declared Racism a Public Health Crisis, which should be
followed up with action. Do not be performative or give us empty words. We are your stakeholders, and we put
you in power, so it is your duty to serve us and our needs, not give us lip service. That power can be taken away
next election cycle if words are not met with substantive action.

More policing, incarceration, and deportation worsens conditions for families and survivors of violence,
and is not an effective way to address or stop harm or violence in our communities. Money spent on punishment
through policing, incarceration, and collaboration with ICE should be delivered to community solutions that are
proven to rehabilitate people, including mental health interventions that do not rely on law enforcement, job
programs so that people have liveable wages, stable housing, and youth programs.

If we uphold our values, we will move Ventura County forward - and keep up with other counties across
the state that already protect immigrant residents. Many counties across the state - from LA County, with the
state’s largest jail system, to Contra Costa County, with a Sheriff who was the immediate past President of the
Sheriff’s Association - have already ceased any and all transfers to ICE. In addition, San Francisco and Santa
Clara County have some of the strongest sanctuary policies in the state. Ventura County should also move
toward a more humane policy that protects County residents, or it will be left behind.

When local law enforcement agencies work with ICE, the result is a two-tiered system of justice where
individuals are punished twice simply because they are immigrants. We already know incarceration harms
individuals, families, and communities beyond just the person incarcerated. The Sheriff’s cooperation with ICE
makes this worse by permanently separating immigrants from their loved ones, who may rely on that person as
a parent, partner, or other provider. Like all people, an immigrant who is released from jail should be able to
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restart their life with their communities and families, instead of being threatened with deportation. Transferring
someone to ICE is a “double jeopardy” where someone who has served their time and is ready to reenter the
community is prevented from doing so.

Do the right thing. Stop all ICE notifications on transfers, and put an end to the painful separations of
our communities and families in Ventura County.



